



Bob Doris MSP Convener Social Security Committee The Scottish Parliament Edinburgh EH99 1SP

28 January 2021 Sent via email

Dear Convener,

The Scottish Fiscal Commission has now published its report Scotland's Economic and Fiscal Forecasts – January 2021, to inform the Scottish Government's Budget published today.

These forecasts are our first since the COVID-19 pandemic began in Scotland and they cover the years from 2021-22 to 2025-26. They demonstrate the profound effects COVID-19 has had on the economy and the Scottish Budget. There is huge uncertainty about how the pandemic will develop and in turn what future associated public health restrictions and fiscal support measures might be put in place. This means our forecasts are subject to greater uncertainty than in a typical year. Throughout the report we discuss the assumptions and judgements we have made and the associated risks.

Social security spending has increased since our last forecasts in February 2020. In our report we highlight how much of this increase is related to COVID-19 and how much of this is related to other changes such as the launch of the Scottish Child Payment and Child Disability Payment in 2021. We have provided sensitivities for the first time, showing how much we might expect spending to vary if we altered some of our forecast assumptions. We would welcome any feedback you may have.

We are committed to being independent, transparent, accessible and open. Our forecasts are just one component of our report; we also discuss how the Scottish Budget is set and the effect of the devolution of tax and social security benefits. Alongside the main report, we have produced a one page graphic of key figures and a summary document. We have also published background information, including spreadsheets with data for all of the reports' tables and charts on our website.

We look forward to discussing the report with you on 11 February.

Yours sincerely

Susan Rice DBE